
Berkshire Intergroup Minutes  

June 14, 2021 

Roll Call: In Attendance: Karen (BIG Chair), Susan B (BIG Co-Chair), George 
(GB Men’s Group), Nick (Ray of Hope), Lisa (District 3 DCM), Mike (Area 31 
Alt Delegate). Joan (So Berk Group), and Nancy (GB Thu Night Women’s Group). 

Secretary absent: Joan P offered to take notes. 

Office Manager’s Report, Larry: Everything is well in the office. The 12th Step 
Call List is almost ready…just needs to be typed. 

Treasurer’s Report, Mike: The income for the month came to $480.40; total 
expenses $788.89 with net resulting at -$308.49. The full treasurer’s report is 
attached. 

Website Report, Mike: the flyer for the Workshop being hosted by District 3; will 
be posted on the Berkshire Intergroup website. Meeting information that has been 
reported has been changed to Google Calendar. 

Institutions not present. 

District 3, DCM Report, Lisa: Coffee Talk on June 26th from 10 am to 11:30 am 
~ LIVE at St Charles Church, 89 Briggs Avenue in Pittsfield or hybrid on Zoom 
ID# 860-6024-3822 (no passcode needed). Discussion about COVID, reopening 
plans, etc. 

Area 31 Alt Delegate Report, Mike B: 

• Area 31 NERASSA save the date Feb 25th-27th, 2022 in person in Pittsburg. 
• The MA State Convention will be virtual this year on Nov 13-14. The next 

planning committee virtual meeting will be July 27th to discuss programming 
etc. 

• Area meetings will return to live in July for all committees. 
• NERF (Northeast Regional Forum) had great attendance: there were 1,044 

registered – 577 first time attendees 
• Concept meeting is hybrid on the 1st Thursday of the month. Service Manual 

meeting is the 3rd Wednesday of the month. 

Berkshire Intergroup Chair Report, Karen: Regularly updating the website 
with all group changes and updates. If anyone has group changes (returning to live 



meetings, going hybrid, etc), they should use the group update form found on the 
Berkshire Intergroup website (www.berkshireaaintergroup.org).  

BIG Newsletter Report, Susan: Items to be added to the newsletter will be 
meeting changes; information about institutions, events such as anniversaries etc. 
and things to report such as what Susan learned by being present at NERF. 

OLD BUSINESS: During our last BIG meeting, discussion began about possibly 
providing Grapevine Subscriptions donated to different locations. Going to wait for 
now.  

Motion to Adjourn: Seconded and voted on. 

http://www.berkshireaaintergroup.org/

